Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  Expansion of the Wakulla Springs

Special Planning Area

February 4, 2008
The Board of County Commissioners of Wakulla County, Florida met for a Workshop on Monday, February 4, 2008 with Chairman Ed Brimner presiding.  Present were George Green, Howard Kessler, Brian Langston and Maxie Lawhon.  Also, present were Steve Mitchell of the County Attorney’s Office, County Administrator Ben Pingree and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

Discussion regarding the proposal to expand the Special Planning area.  The Special Planning Area was approved by the Board on July 5, 1994 by Ordinance.  The Special Planning Area was created to protect the water quality of Wakulla Springs and its contributing water bodies, which includes the largest underwater cave system in the United States.  

The proposal to expand the Special Planning Area results from better understanding of the cave system.  All known caves are not in the protection area.  In order for the ordinance to be amended, there would have to be a 4/5 vote and at this time there are two alternate expansions for consideration.  Direction was given to staff to proceed with alternate two and come back at a later date to be determined.

4:55 p.m.  Meeting adjourned.

